
Summer Bible study 
Every Wednesday night, our living room is filled with college students 
eager to learn from the word of God. We go through a section of 
Philippians each week and discuss what it means to live with joy and 
contentment in Christ. Meaningful questions are asked, and we have 
vulnerable conversations about practical next steps.


Summer is a good time to mentor our current students and introduce 
new students to the AIA movement. We've had some new faces and are 
excited to expand our presence on campus in the fall. Please pray that 
our time in the Bible will move them toward long-term life change.


Even though it’s July, the school year is coming up soon. We’re taking time to prepare for the fall, and we 
value your prayers as we seek the Lord's guidance. Here are some specific prayer requests:

1. Wisdom for Matt as he leads our leadership team of staff, volunteers, and students.

2. Jenny's strength as she disciples Butler girls while also being the primary caregiver for our kids.

3. Growing favor in our relationships with coaches and administrators on each campus.

4. Faithfulness in our personal lives and our ministry efforts on campus.


Celebrating 10 years  
We are celebrating our tenth wedding anniversary on July 12th. 
Time has flown by, and we have experienced God's grace and 
goodness. Several major life events have occurred, including 
moving to Indianapolis, adjusting to a city-wide ministry, buying and 
renovating our home, having three beautiful children, transitioning 
from Cru to AIA campus ministry, and relaunching ministry on three 
campuses after the pandemic. These are all gifts from the Lord we 
want to steward well. Please pray for God's grace to sustain us 
for another ten years. We are thankful for your ongoing partnership 
in building God's kingdom with us! 
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